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FROM THE DESK OF THE PRINCIPAL

Warm Regards,
Shalini Singh Hamilton
Principal
Chaman Bhartiya School

Dear Parents, 

The month of October witnessed the culmination of the first term of this academic year wherein the 
learners showcased their learning through individual projects, group activities, formative and 
summative tests, events, programmes, etc. 

The ‘Literary Fest’ was organised for three days to ignite the love for languages, literature and 
creativity in our learners; it was a successful event as our learners explored, experimented, 
experienced and emerged literary enriched while participating in an array of activities and 
competitions for different stage levels. ‘Literary Extravaganza’ – the final performances by our 
learners and the showcase of their work was certainly a delight for the parents. 

The ‘Joy of Giving’ month that started in September also culminated as the ‘Gratitude Day’ in October 
when we felicitated our support staff with our token of appreciation for their unwavering support 
throughout the year…year after year! It was indeed a pleasure to see the support staff cheering with 
joy. Our learners certainly lived up to the pillar ‘Learn to Live Together’. 

The commencement of the second term post autumn break brings a slight change in the timetable 
as we would like to focus a little more on the core subjects; a few online classes on a couple of 
Saturdays are in the offing so as to revisit the topics and clarify the doubts of our learners. 

We thank each and every parent for your constant support in all our endeavours and look forward to 
your cooperation as always. 



LITERARY FEST

The corridors of Chaman Bhartiya came alive with the spirit of literature as we kickstarted our 
much-anticipated Literary Fest. Rooted in the Leadership Pillar of 'Learning to Learn', the three-day 
fest was designed to ignite a deep love for literature and art in learners. The fest was lined with 
activities catering to a diverse range of interests. The fest featured contests like Mad Ads, 
Just-a-Minute, Comic Strip, Rap and Beat-boxing, Photo-Essay, Sketch It, Choral Recitation, 
Character Parade, Wordly Word, Comic Writing, Book-Tasting, and many more. In all of these events, 
students’ brought characters and settings to life, drawing the audience into captivating worlds.



Learners were encouraged to explore different genres and discover new literary worlds. The Fest was 
a testament to the boundless creativity, passion, and the spirit of learning at Chaman Bhartiya 
School. As the curtains drew on the final day of our Literary Fest, learners’ passion for literature was 
palpable as they discussed their favorite excerpts and their newfound literary discoveries. Overall, 
the fest helped not only foster a deep love for literature and art but also empower our students to 
explore diverse perspectives and ignite their creative spirits. 



GALLERY WALK

The Gallery Walkthrough was a showcase of the incredible work produced by our talented learners 
throughout the fest leaving us all in awe.

As the learners’ parents and grandparents strolled through the gallery, they were greeted by a visually 
stunning array of drawings, comic strips, character profiles, face-masks, bookmarks, and more. The 
artwork and literary creations were collated from the various Literary Fest competitions and events 
like 'Comic Strip,' 'Character Profile,' 'Potato Character Contest,' 'Wordly Word,' and many others.



LITERARY EXTRAVAGANZA

The Literary Extravaganza was the culmination of the three-day Literary Fest at Chaman Bhartiya 
School. It was a grand celebration of the literary prowess, creativity, and imagination of the learners. 
The extravaganza was graced by the parent-community, who came to appreciate the work of their 
children and to cheer them on.

It featured a variety of performances. The extravaganza was a resounding success, and the learners 
were thrilled to share their work with their parents and the school community.

It was a truly special event that celebrated the love of literature and art in the Chaman Bhartiya 
School community. It was a day of joy, celebration, and inspiration.





JOY OF GIVING AND GRATITUDE DAY

At Chaman Bhartiya School, we initiated the ‘Joy of Giving’ month in September. Our administrative 
support team - including housekeepers, security personnel, groundskeepers, drivers, and childcare 
attendants - plays an invaluable role in our school. The ‘Joy of Giving’ month provided us with a 
wonderful opportunity to extend our gratitude and appreciation to these silent heroes.



We organised 'Gratitude Day' as a culmination of the 'Joy of Giving' month. Our school community 
came together in a special assembly to acknowledge the heroes who selflessly work in various roles 
at our school. Our young leaders learned the value of acknowledging and appreciating the efforts
of others. 

‘Gratitude Day’ was a reminder that we are a closely-knit family, and every member, no matter their 
role, is cherished and valued. The day was a collective expression of gratitude strengthened our bond 
as a school community.



SKY VIEWING SESSION

We recently held a magical evening of sky-watching, captivating students and parents alike. The 
event began with a telescopic journey of the moon, revealing its craters in stunning clarity. The sight 
thrilled those who were peering through a telescope for the first time, especially our young learners.

The awe-inspiring celestial journey continued with glimpses of Saturn's rings and Jupiter with its four 
moons. Eager spectators patiently waited their turn to marvel at these celestial wonders.

Several attendees captured these sights on their phones, creating memories that will last a lifetime. 
This experience was more than just stargazing. It was a moment of connection and wonder, that 
inspired a collective sense of discovery and a deeper appreciation for the beauty of the night sky.



FACULTY FEATURES

Paulomi Sengupta is the ICSE Co-ordinator for Middle Years at Chaman Bhartiya School.

Having taught various curricula over a career spanning fifteen years, Paulomi integrates the positive 
aspects of each curriculum into her lessons.

She has, for the last 10 years, been associated as a higher secondary teacher. Apart from teaching, 
Paulomi also invigilates and coordinates CISCE board examinations.

She completed her B.Ed from the Regional Institute of Education, which is now called the National 
Institute of Teacher’s Training. She holds a Master’s degree in Biology, specializing in biochemistry 
and plant physiology. She also holds a Masters in Education; her dissertation was on the topic 
‘Inclusive Education’.

Her hobbies include dance, music, painting and gardening. She loves spending her free time with her 
16 year old fur baby.



HOLIDAYS - NOVEMBER 2023

11-14 November
Deepavali

01 November
Wednesday - Kannada Rajyotsava

30 November
Thursday - Kanakadasa Jayanthi

EVENTS - NOVEMBER 2023

10 November
Friday - Children’s Day Celebration

18 November
Saturday - Harmonix 1.0-Parents' Club

Coffee Morning


